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	REPORT OF SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION SCRUTINY


	TO THE SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION SCRUTINY 

on Monday 6th December 2010


	TITLE:
 FEEDBACK FROM  MEETING ON 1st November 2010


	RECOMMENDATIONS:
 

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report reviews the matters considered by Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny on 1st November 2010:-



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Reports to Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny 
are published on SOLAR
                                                (Available for public inspection)



	KEY DECISION:
NO 



	DETAILS:




	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Regeneration 


	EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Not applicable


	SOURCE OF FUNDING: Not applicable


	LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by
Not applicable


	FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 


	OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED:



	CONTACT OFFICER: 
Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support 
TEL. NO. 793 3322


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  ALL WARDS



Details
Salford Community Stadium
Andrew Pringle, Programme Director, and Paul Walker, Strategic Director Sustainable Regeneration delivered a presentation on the progress of the construction of the Community Stadium. The first phase will see a 12,000 capacity, but if successful 2 further stages could increase this to 15,000 and ultimately to a 20,000 capacity.
Ground remediation works are due to be completed before Friday (10th) and the project is on target to complete, on budget, in November 2011, well before the start of the 2012 super league season. 
Members asked if the business case was dependant on the success of Salford Reds application to renew their super league franchise. Members were assured this was not the case and that should the application fail, the club, although playing in the championship would still generate sufficient crowds to meet the financial targets. The stadium will be self financing and will be for the use of the community.

Members queried the 12 month timescale which seemed short for such a major project. The team were confident from the outset that this timescale could be realistically met.

Members asked about the contractors and also queried whether any co-tenants where likely. Swinton Lions were mentioned but at present there are no plans to share tenancy, although if they were to do so it would be a positive impact for the stadium. 
The Joint Venture Company is a private limited company charged with delivering the construction project on time and on budget. Discussions have been held with many of the council’s partners and community agencies to open the way for collaboration on the shape and use of facilities. GMP have been approached and are active in advising on safety matters, the Primary Care Trust and the Hospital Trust  and others are holding a watching brief, before, hopefully engaging with the development of the community facility. The next stage in the project is to develop a marketing prospectus and invite groups to use the stadium. Descriptions of potential facilities and tentative prices need to be progressed and discussions with communities to need to be held to determine what their needs are and how they can be met. The emphasis is to create a useable stadium that Salford can be proud of and that will be well patronised.
Members clarified aspects of the features of the stadium; both the sporting and hospitality provisions were discussed in some detail. 
In response to questions from members about governance and accountability, Paul outlined the arrangements that are in place with the JVC board and pointed out that the accounts will be audited and published. He then went on to address the members concerns that the members of the community were not yet an active part of the decision making body. Discussions went on suggest how the governance structure could develop to accommodate community representation. Meetings with councillors should be a feature as public involvement the use of the stadium could be maximised. Perhaps a series of meetings could be held across the city to highlight the potential for direct access to the stadium for all residents. A community forum could be developed to interface with the board. The governance structure for the community stadium, once the building project is complete needs to be developed. Thought is being given as to how this is to be realised; how the community can be engaged. Paul is happy to come back to the committee with a paper on community involvement in the New Year.
Members also hoped that a separate structure enabling local people to take part in discussions on the issues of transport and parking on match days. Paul will consider how best to achieve this, it may be something the committee can help with. The Lead member, Councillor Connor agreed that it is important to get the community involved at the earliest opportunity at the proper level, sooner rather than later.
The presentation continued to show visual representations of how the stadium and its constituent parts and its three potential stages will look. 
Members asked about the 2 outside pitches, they are not blocked out by the rugby club no plans have been mentioned for use by reserves or academy teams and the club will continue to train at the university. Also the main pitch will be available for other uses.

The JVC needs to at least break even and any profit will be returned to the council. The proposed retail development should help achieve this although the timescale is not yet determined. There is also the possibility that any future tenant would be in a position to invest in the project and help achieve the second and third phases.

Members asked about employment opportunities for local people. Andy has some information on the construction opportunities so far and will share these. And attempts will be made to ensure that opportunities for local people are maximised as the project develops.

Members also asked about what is to happen in Weaste when the Rugby club vacate the Willows. This is the subject of discussion at the moment and detail will be shared when appropriate.

Comprehensive Spending Review and Housing 

Paul Walker gave an update on recent government funding announcements and the impact on Salford. Sarah Clayton, Head of Service - Strategy & Enabling, accompanied Paul to assist in consideration of the current and future position of housing developments in Broughton.
Many of the announcements await further supporting detail before the full impact on Salford can be judged. 
The Housing Market Renewal (HMR) pathfinder will be wound up at the end of the year although existing commitments will be honoured. There is a risk that not enough has been done to achieve its purpose of market sustainability and progress could slide and areas depopulate, although the project has attracted some increases in population in the area. 
The new homes bonus scheme is designed to provide incentive for additional homes by matching council tax generated for every additional home in the area. The detail behind the scheme is still to be described. 

Housing density; the special strategy is to be abolished and previous target numbers of houses to be developed need not be adhered to. Instead the government incentivises house building via the bonus scheme and may allow the community more say in the location of developments. Housing density then becomes an issue for local planning strategy and planning panels. Locally we need to decide and progress what is best for Salford.
The National Affordable Homes Programme is to be cut by 50% so there will be much less money available for schemes locally.

Pendleton PFI this project awaits the decision as to whether it will go ahead. 

There will be £100m nationally available to help bring empty homes back in to use. Again we await the detail as to how this will be operated and how the private sector can be engaged.

Forecasts predicted an increase in repossessions, which has not really been evident to date however in the future more people may present themselves as homeless as a result. Salford needs to be ready to deal with these issues. The housing allowance cap is only likely to affect London but we need to keep an eye on developments.

Members agreed that it is unlikely anyone on Salford would fall above the cap. However they did comment that although a couple of years before it impacts we need to be conscious of the effect of the proposed reduction in benefits awarded to people after failing to secure a job after a year, and the increase in affordable rent which will allow charges of up to 80% of the market rate. 
Is the impact of the CSR manageable in Salford? Paul Walker responded we will have less money and will need to look at other ways of funding provisions. The Tax Incremental Funding (TIF) scheme will help fund infrastructure, projects may need more private, less public sector money; regeneration and housing will still be required but the short term picture is not rosy. More detail is needed on the schemes and the authority will need to learn from the new mechanisms and new piloted ways of working. Paul will come forward with another update as the situation continues to develop.
New Broughton
Sarah Clayton, Head of Service - Strategy & Enabling presented a tabled report updating members on developments and the long term vision for housing in Broughton. The report covered the existing phases of redevelopment and the breakdown of property type and tenure. 
Members discussed various aspects of the development including the type of property available the sustainability and management of the properties and also sought assurance that residents are actively involved in decisions. Lessons have been learned from earlier phases and good relationships have been developed with developers and landlords and good practices are shared and developed. The size of equity share householders can hold was discussed as members felt that small percentages were not conducive to progress onto full home ownership; the minimum allowed was 70 % equity.
The future of housing developments in Salford will become clearer as the detail on government announcements is released. Replacement of the core strategy and the impact of decisions at AGMA level will affect strategy.

Forward Plan


Councillor Garrido informed the meeting that item 10 on the East Lancs road crossing was still in discussion.

Report from previous meeting


Agreed

Work Programme


Members asked about progress with apprenticeships in the city.
Any Other Business


None
	Councillor
	8th July
	6th Sept.
	4th Oct.
	1st Nov.

	Cllr. J. Dawson (Chair)
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. V. Devine
	√
	N/A
	√
	A

	Cllr. S. Dirir
	
	N/A
	
	√

	Cllr. R. Garrido
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. A. Humphreys
	A
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. D. Jolley
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. R. Jones
	A
	N/A
	√
	A

	Cllr. I.  Lindley
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. M. Mold
	A
	√
	
	A

	Cllr. J. Taylor
	√
	√
	A
	√


Apology: Cllr D Antrobus

Also in attendance

Councillor Ainsworth,

Paul Walker Strategic Director Sustainable Regeneration. Andrew Pringle, Project Manager and Sarah Clayton, Head Of Service - Strategy & Enabling  
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